



CHUTE PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 1st September 2022
Present: Cllr Wall Chairman, Cllr Hopton, Cllr Rudland, Cllr Alderson, Cllr Harker

Minutes – H Lovesey 

Wiltshire County Councillor Christopher Williams

 3 members of public

1. Apologies for Absence
       Cllr Parr, Cllr Taylor, C Lovell (Clerk)

Schedule 12 of the Local Government Act 1972 requires a record to be kept of the members present and that this record form part of the minutes of the meeting. Members who cannot attend a meeting should tender apologies to the Town Clerk as it is usual for the grounds upon which apologies are tendered also to be recorded. Under Section 85(1) of the Local Government Act1972, members present must decide whether the reason(s) for a member's absence are accepted.


2. Public Participation
Mrs M Cummins raised a concern about a loose gate post on Chute 9 footpath next to Linden House. The owner will be contacted.
Mr H Lovesey asked if further attempts could be made to encourage the land owners to relook at the high stiles on their land. Making them easier to climb over by adding a second step. 

3. Declarations of Interest
    No declarations received

4. County Councillors Report.
Cllr Williams reminded everyone that the next Tidworth Area Board meeting will be held on the 12th September, 7pm at Chute Village Hall. All are welcome. There were no other reports.

5. Minutes
    Resolved: Cllr Harker proposed the minutes of the meeting held on 7th July 2022 were confirmed as a correct record, this was seconded by Cllr Alderson, carried. 
The minutes were signed by the Chair.

There were no matters Matters Arising. 

6. Correspondence Received
     Cllr Wall advised that a resignation letter had been received from the Chute Clerk dated from 23rd September. 

     Cllr. T Harker proposed to accept the resignation and was seconded by Cllr. M Alderson, carried.
It was agreed that the Clerk would not be required to work her notice subject to the return of council documents and flash disc.
Cllr Wall to contact the clerk and arrange the return of all documentations.

Cllr Wall advised that she would place an advertisement with Wiltshire Association of Councils and Cllr Hopton recommended that it was place on the community app.


7. Specific Reports

Highways - www.wiltshire.gov.uk/mywilts-online-reporting
Cllr Harker reported he had a meeting with the Parish Steward. Items discussed included storm drain and gully clearance. As well as the road surface repairs planned in the Tibbs Meadow area.
The barriers and cones on the bend near Tibbs Meadow have been collected.


  Footpaths – Cllr Rudland 
   Mr H Lovesey was thanked for the footpath report he had carried out during August.
   The tree blocking Chute 17 has not been cleared. The land owner will be contacted by           
   Cllr. A Rudland. The Wiltshire Council department responsible for Public Rights of Way will be contacted to ask for waymarked discs and to discuss the addition of finger posts on certain pathways.
The land owner of Chute 38 will be contacted to thank them for replacing the stiles with pedestrian gates at both ends to the footpath.
A discussion took place on placing pathway numbers on the routes to make identification easier and to place laminated copies of the Chute ProW map on the village notice boards to help walkers find their way.
  
King George Field – Cllr Harker 
Hedge cutting, tree felling has been carried out. New wood chippings are in the process of being installed under the play equipment.
The overhead cable signage is to be reviewed due to concerns regarding the danger of kite flying.
Cllr Wall advised that she had received a donation of £50 for some of the felled tree logs with a further donation to be paid.

Village Hall – Cllr Alderson 
Mr E Quirk has stood down from the Village hall Committee after long service. Mr H Lovesey has agreed to join the Committee. Mr A Gay has agreed to become a Village hall Trustee. The village lunches are back after a summer break and an evening with Journalist Mr T Bower will take place on the 8th October.

Allotments – Cllr Harker 
There are some outstanding fees to be paid as only three members have paid. The allotment holders will be contacted.
A gathering of volunteers is asked to help with a tidy up session on the 11th September.

Village Design Guide – Cllr Hopton 
Cllr Hopton reported that on 18th July a meeting was held to discuss Wiltshire Council’s comments on the draft Chute Design Guide.  It was attended by our local Councillor Chris Williams, Lisa Jackson, Cllr Hopton, Michael Kilmister (Neighbourhood Planning Manager) and two of his team at Wiltshire Council.  Following this meeting a few minor amendments were made to the draft Chute Design Guide.  The updated version can be viewed on the PC website.  

The Parish Council unanimously agreed to endorse the revised Village Design Guide.  If it is also endorsed by Chute Forest Parish Council, it will be submitted for approval at Wiltshire’s Eastern Area Planning Committee on 6th October.  Once approved it will be used as a material planning consideration in all planning applications in both Parishes, fulfilling its aim to protect the unique character of the Chutes. 


8. Finance

I. To note the bank balance as of 31st August 2022 
II. Payments Made
	[bookmark: _Hlk105054252]Date 
	Reason 
	Amount

	6/07/2022
	Chute PCC – S137
	£450.00

	11/07/2022
	WALC 
	£137.44

	01/08/2022
	HMRC Tax & NI
	£66.60

	01/08/2022
	C Lovell Salary
	£266.40

	08/08/2022
	S J Withers Fence repair Tibbs Meadow
	£600.00

	30/08/2022
	HMRC Tax & NI 
	£66.60

	30/08/2022
	C Lovell Salary
	£266.40





III.  Payments Received
	Date 
	Reason 
	Amount

	08/08/2022
	Chute Forest Insurance
	£92.17

	
	
	


IV.  Payments for approval		
	Payee
	Reason
	Amount

	C Lovell
	Salary 
	£266.40 to be adjusted 

	HMRC
	Tax/NI
	£66.60 to be adjusted

	HMRC
	Late filing penalty
	£66.80




       

        

 Resolution to appoint an External Auditor or remain with Government Appointment Auditor 
Cllr Wall explained the difference between the two options and It was resolved to remain with the Government Appointed Auditor
Proposed Cllr Wall Seconded Cllr Harker

9. Chute Cadley Pond.
Cllr Wall advised that he renovation of the pond is under consideration. Possible installation of a liner and water infeed options will be included. The option of making it a community project would allow an application for lottery funding.

10. Chutes generic website 
 Cllr Wall advised that talks are ongoing with Simon Falla and that she had transferred the Chutes.co.uk to the Parish Council.


11. Planning 

               PL/2022/05067		Standen Farm, Swimming Pond   No objections
PL/2022/05924	Mount Cowdown, Chantry Lane, Upper Chute, Andover, SP11 9EU erection of kennel building (3 years) No objections

   12. Business to be transacted at the meeting
              Recruitment of new Clerk.
    


13. Date of next meeting
Thursday 6th October 2022, 7.30pm at Chute Village Hall
There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.30pm.
Signed: ........................................ Chair Date: ..........................................



